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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







February 7, 2024





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held in the office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
February 7, 2024. President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present with the following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge
John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee
Mark Guillory


St. Landry
Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell



Iberville

Earl Matherne


Assumption



Sean McGee



Iberia

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Tommy Thibodeaux

St. Martin

Absent: 



None


Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

William Tyson


Executive Director
Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Travis Johnson


CPRA

Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist A

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist A

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi called for Public Comments. Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda.
                                                                     * * * *
President John Grezaffi asked that the agenda be amended to include a Gate Permit request from Christopher Adams.  Commissioner Mark Guillory moved, seconded by Commissioner Sean McGee to add the item.  The following roll call vote was made:
Yeas:
Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Guillory, Harvey, Hebert, Jewell, Matherne, McGee, Meche, Rockforte, and Thibodeaux

Nays:
None

Absent and not voting:  None

The motion passed unanimously.   

                                                                     * * * * 
Commissioner Karen Jewell, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon, unanimously carried to approve the minutes of January 10, 2024, as presented, and publish the minutes in the official journal.  
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. William Tyson advised the board that the Corps of Engineers has hired HNTB as a contractor to do a walking survey of the entire levee system.  They will start with the loop.  He reported we are tracking six slides, and he expects more due to the drought and recent rains.  The levee district will repair three and the Corps will repair three of the existing slides.  Mr. Tyson said the river is coming up and is at 30.9’ at this time.  It should start dropping March 12-14 if there is no further rain.  

                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Travis Johnson of CPRA advised the board that there were some confusion and people thought Gordy Dove was becoming the Executive Director of CPRA. However, the new Executive Director will be Glynn Ledet. He said they are expecting a consolidation of several agencies like CPRA by Executive Order of the Governor in the future. 
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. William Tyson advised the board that we have a new cell phone policy for their review. He said it is very similar to the previous policy, but some changes were made based on recommendations from our auditor.  Commissioner Karen Jewell, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte and unanimously carried to approve the policy.  
                                                                     * * * * 
Mrs. Kristy Jewell reported a proposed reorganization of the office personnel pending Civil Service approval.  She said several positions have been removed, including Janice Jarreau’s position, as her duties have been divided among the others in the office.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux and unanimously carried to approve the changes, pending Civil Service approval.  Once the Civil Service approves this, we will bring it back to the board.
                                                                     * * * * 
Levee Board Attorney Nicholas Rockforte said he had no legal report at this time.  

                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. William Tyson said it is time to advertise for the millage for 2024 and he needs to know how the board wishes to advertise.  We can roll forward during the next four years, or do you wish to remain at the same rate.  Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux moved to roll forward, seconded by Commissioner Mark Guillory.  The following roll call vote was held:
Yeas:
Commissioners Gordon, Guillory, Harvey, Matherne, Meche, and Thibodeaux

Nays:
Commissioners Flynn, Grezaffi, Hebert, Jewell, McGee, and Rockforte

Absent and not voting:  None

The vote was tied, and the commissioners asked for clarification on rolling forward.  Mr. Tyson explained that if we do not roll forward now, we will remain at the same rate and we have 3 more years to roll forward. Commissioner Sean McGee moved to re-vote to not roll forward. The following roll call vote was made:

Yeas:
Commissioners Mark Guillory and Commissioner Earl Matherne

Nays:
Commissioners Flynn, Gordon, Grezaffi, Harvey, Hebert, Jewell, McGee, Meche, Rockforte, and Thibodeaux

Absent and not voting:  None

The motion passes and the board will not roll forward the millage this year.

                                                                     * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked the board to consider a gate permit for Christopher Adams.  Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to approve the gate permit requested.

                                                                     * * * * 
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting.   
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Kristy Jewell, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

